

Adel St John the Baptist Church of England Primary School Newsletter

Issue: 36

05.07.19

Headteacher's Message

It is hard to believe we are so close to the end of term. This week we welcomed our new 2019 Reception children in for their first transition morning and our current Reception children moved into Year 1. Miss Render was so proud of them all and commented on how sensible they were. They were so excited that after returning to their own class they spent the rest of the day pretending

they were already in Year 1.

We will be holding our whole school transition on the 17th July and I know that children (and parents) have been excited to know who will be teaching them. Each teacher will remain in the same classroom next year allowing staff to start planning before the summer holidays. We will also welcome back Mrs



Reception – Mrs Quinn Year 1 – Miss Riches / Miss Griffin

Year 3 – Miss White Year 2 – Mr Routledge Year 4 – Mrs Ventress Year 5 – Miss Jackson / Miss Dakin Year 6 – Mrs Fountain



Can I remind you about parking responsibly next week during Sports Day. The doctor's surgery car park is on private land and SHOULD NOT be used by anyone attending Sports Day. Patients need access to this car park during the afternoon and so the surgery and pharmacy will contact the police if anyone chooses to park there illegally.



Year 3 have been cooking some Street Food as part of their **Urban Pioneers topic. They** made delicious bean burgers with salad grown themselves in the school allotment.

A number of parents have also informed us of irresponsible parking at the beginning and end of the school day, which puts at risk the safety of pedestrians. Please may we remind everyone that there should be NO PARKING on the yellow lines, near the dropped kerbs or on the pavements outside school.





This week Year 2 attended the final of the Leeds Skipping Festival at Beckett Park. The children performed magnificently in the face of some extremely fierce competition and managed to pick up some individual medals. They didn't win the event overall but did get to ride back to school on a double decker bus, so everyone went home extremely happy.

The PTA committee would like to say a MASSIVE thank you to everyone for all your support at the Summer Fayre. We hope you all enjoyed it! We are pleased to say that the profit raised from the event is a wonderful £1988.28, which will contribute greatly to our learning next year and is a fantastic achievement by all involved.

There is so much preparation that goes on behind the scenes, so a huge thank you to Jacqui for all her hard work. Also thank you to those who helped, from collecting raffle prizes and sorting out the floats to setting up and /or manning the stalls - thank you one and all! We have also thanked our community partners that came to support us. Manning Stainton for being our Community Sponsor, our local PCSO, and Ralph Thoresby who always support our event.

Finally, we can't leave out Mr Gleeson and Mr Routledge for agreeing to go in the stocks – they were both very good sports and I now owe them a huge favour!

Mrs Jane Hainsworth Headteacher

FREE CRICKET SESSION

There is a free cricket session at Leos Junior Cricket Club on Crag Lane on Sunday 21st July and all participants will receive a free bat and ball. Please register via this link.

https://ecb.clubspark.uk/Events/oldleodiensians/a48e5dc1-4a8c-4382-9ccc-7f7a93b1dd44

All Stars Cricket gives girls and boys from the ages of four to eight an opportunity to become a star. All Stars Cricket 'Have-a-Go' sessions are suitable for all skill levels, providing your child with a fantastic fun and safe first experience of cricket.

Weekly prayer Dear God

Please be with us in times of weakness.

Give us the strength to overcome our difficulties. Teach us to have patience when things are hard for us.

Help us not to take our gifts and talents for granted.

Lord hear our prayer





Attendance and Minutes Late Report

Our target for whole school attendance is 97% - Whole school attendance last week was 97.83% In total 62 sessions were lost last week due to holidays taken in term time Year 1 Year 2 Year 3 Year 4 Year 5 Year 6 Reception Attendance (4th September 2018 – 28th 96.91% 98.22% 96.60% 97.61% 97.33% 97.28% 94.53% June 2019) Minutes Late 24th - 28th June 2019) 0 0 0 7 7 0 7 Number of children arriving between 9.00 1 1 1 1 0 1 2 -9.05am (24th - 28th

Adel Stairway Reward Booklets:

Congratulations to those who have completed their Reward booklets this week.

SILVER 500 Stampers Achieved	GOLD 750 Stampers Achieved
Carys - Reception Jake – Reception Meredith - Reception Seb – Year 1 Ted – Year 1	Katherine – Year 1 Viola – Year 1 Sam – Year 1

Please remember when paying money to school for lunches and trips/visitors, to always use your YELLOW RECEIPT CARD, thank you.

June)

Dinner money		
Summer Ter	m 2	Autumn Term 1
4 June – 23 £77.40	Jul	4 Sept – 25 Oct £83.60

Please make sure your dinner money is paid and up to date before the end of this academic year

Reminder: Dinner money price increase

Please note that our school meals will be increasing in price from September 2019 to £2.20.



Golden Book Tuesday 2nd July 2019 – this week's Golden Stars!

Reception Vote	Zac P for fantastic progress in reading and writing. Joshua C for good knowledge of the world. Frankie for always having a smile on her face and for good progress in reading and writing.
Year 1 Staff Vote	Everyone for a fantastic trip to Harlow Carr.
Year 2 Staff Vote	Evie and Jack for their perseverance in maths, particularly with calendar problems.
Year 2 Pupil Vote	Francis for getting KS1 a new football.
Year 3 Staff Vote	Olivia for an excellent attitude to learning especially in maths.
Year 3 Pupil Vote	Immanuel for always trying hard in maths, being a great partner and friend!
Year 4 Staff Vote	Racquel for always having a super attitude which has really paid off with a full marks score in her mental arithmetic test.
Year 4 Pupil Vote	Francesca for always trying to answer questions the teachers ask and always helping her partner on questions when they are stuck.
Year 5 Staff Vote	Archie for most improved attitude to learning.
Year 5 Pupil Vote	Josh for being a good friend and making people laugh.
Year 6 Staff Vote	Rohan for such a cleverly written poem about the Galapagos tortoise. Well done to the whole class for writing and reciting a poem by heart.
Year 6 Pupil Vote	Morgan for a really funny poem about the Blue-Footed Booby.

Dates for the Diary (New Dates added in red)

Monday 8th July 2019	Sports Day 1:30pm
Tuesday 9 th July 2019	Reception 2019 Transition morning 2
Wednesday 10 th July 2019	Year 4 American Diner Day (in class)
Thursday 11 th July 2019	Reception 2019 Reading Information morning
Friday 12 th July 2019	Reception class – Pirate dress up day
Tuesday 16 th July 2019	Year 5/6 End of Year production 6:30pm
Wednesday 17 th July 2019	Reception class Collective Worship 9:15 am (Reception parents welcome)
Wednesday 17 th July 2019	Whole school transition morning
Wednesday 17 th July	Year 5/6 End of Year production 1:45pm
Wednesday 17 th July 2019	Meet the Teacher event 3:30–5pm
Tuesday 23 rd July 2019	Leaver's Assembly – 9:30am – Year 6 Parents welcome
Tuesday 23 rd July 2019	Break up for summer holiday
Wednesday 24th July 2019	Whole School training day
Monday 2 nd September 2019	Whole School training day
Tuesday 3 rd September 2019	Whole School training day

Year 6 - High School Transition Dates

Tuesday 9 th July 2019	Abbey Grange Transition Day
raesaay > sary 2019	Tibbej Grunge Trumsmon Buj

Community leaflets in school

Please feel free to call in and pick one up:

- Holiday Bible Club Horsforth Emmanuel Baptist Church – August
- Premier Camps July/August

